





October 9, 2017

Lupita Cortez Alcala

California Student Aid Commission
PO Box 419026

Rancho Cordova, CA 95741-9026

Dear Ms. Alcala,

Since the university’s founding in 1899, APU has incorporated our religious beliefs into
every aspect of university life. At Azusa Pacific, those who live and learn together form
the fabric of our Christ-centered university community. Shared values, mutual respect,
and hospitality are cherished attributes that each member contributes to and works hard
to safeguard. We do not take this responsibility lightly and remain grateful to be part of
the educational plurality of the great state of California. Faith integration, student care,
service, diversity, and religious expression combine to form the essence of our
mission-driven community.

This letter is submitted by Azusa Pacific University and Azusa Pacific University,
University College, with reference to California Education Code section 66290.2(a)(1)
and (2). With respect to subsection (a)(1), neither institution has submitted or received
documents concerning the granting of an exemption pursuant to Section 901(a)(3) of
the federal Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (20 U.S.C. Sec. 1681(a)(3) to
any state or federal agency. With respect to subsection (a)(2), we are enclosing a copy
of the brochure entitled A Faith and Learning Community, which can also be accessed
on our website at apu.edu/about/faithandlearning/. This submission is made without
waiving any argument that Ed. Code section 66290.2 is unconstitutional and
unenforceable.

Please let me know if you require additional information.

| ? aé{fé_—-
on R. Wallace, DBA
President

in

Office of the President
901 East Alosta Avenue, PO Box 7000
Azusa, California 91702-7000 1 (626) 812-3075

apu.edu
































https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/ocr/docs/t9-rel-exempt/life-pacific-college-request-11022016.pdf
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THE MASTER’S

UNIVERSITY

July 5, 2017

California Student Aid Commission
Lupita Cortez Alcala’

Executive Director

P.O. Box 419028

Rancho Cordova, CA 95741-9028

Re: Disclosure requirement pursuant to CEC 662902

To the California Student Aid Commission:

Pursuant to the California Education Code 66290.2(a)(1), The Master’s University and Seminary is hereby submitting
all documentation with regard to The Master’s University and Seminary’s exemption under the Title IX statute and its
implementing regulation at 34 CF.R. § 106,12. Title IX does not apply to an educational institution that is controlled

by a religious organization to the extent that application of Title IX would be inconsistent with the religious tenets of the

organization.

The Master’s University is also exempt from the non-discrimination restrictions in California Education Code Section
66270 (the “Act”), in accordance with Section 66271 of the Act, to the extent such restrictions are not consistent with
the religious tenets of the institution. As an educational institution controlled by a religious organization within the
meaning of Title IX, The Master’s University is exempt from the application of Title IX and the Act to the extent such
regulations are not consistent with the institution’s religious tenets.

The Master’s University and Seminary was granted the Title IX regulatory exemption January 18, 2017. The statutory
exemption is self-executing as set forth in 20 U.S.C, Section 1681(a)(3).

The exemption may apply to, but is not limited to, requirements as expressed in University policies including:

Policies regarding student recruitment and admissions prohibitions on the basis of sex

Policies regarding rules of behavior, sanctions, or other treatment

Policies regarding limitation of rights, privileges, advantages, or opportunities

Policies regarding all shared private spaces (i.e. residence halls, restrooms, locker rooms)

Policies regarding athletics

Policies regarding employment, including pre-employment inquiries, recruitment, and discrimination in
employment for pregnancy leave, childbirth, termination of pregnancy, sexual orientation, and gender identity
Policies regarding pregnancy and marital status

We retain all rights afforded to us under federal law and the laws of the State of California.

Sincerely,

A M —

John P, Stead, Ph.D.
Senior Vice President & Provost

21726 PLACERITA CANYON ROAD, SANTA CLARITA, CALIFORNTA 91321
800.568.6248 | MASTERS.EDU







\\\ VANGUARD
UNIVERSITY

September 11, 2017

California Student Aid Commission
Lupita Cortez Alcala

Executive Director

P.O. Box 419028

Rancho Cordova, CA 95741-9028

Re: Update; Disclosure requirement pursuant to CEC 66290.2.
To the California Student Aid Commission:

[ write to inform the Commission that Vanguard University’s request to withdraw from its 1988
exemption from certain provisions of Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX)
was recently approved by the U.S. Department of Education Office of Civil Rights (OCR) in a
letter from OCR dated September 5, 2017. The University’s initial request was made to OCR in a
letter dated December 15, 2016.

In compliance with California Education Code 66290.2 (a) (1), I have included OCR’s
September 5, 2017 letter referenced above to satisfy the requirement that copies of all materials

submitted to, and received from, OCR concerning Title IX be submitted to the Commission.

Sincerely,










